

DUNURE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MEETING HELD IN KENNEDY HALL, DUNURE,

On: Tuesday, 16th June, 2015 at 7.30pm.

SEDERUNT: Andy Guthrie (Vice Chair), Roy Storie (Treasurer),
Angus Craig, Elaine McQuade (Secretary),

PRESENT: Colette McGarva (Link Officer)

Police Officer: James McPherson & Another.

MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC:

APOLOGIES: Alex Gibson (Chair), Phil Findlay, Steve Izatt and Sandra Goldie (Councillor)

Adoption of Minutes: Tue, 19th May 2015

Proposed: Roy Storie (Treasurer) **Seconded:** Andy Guthrie (Vice Chair)

Police Report : Eight calls related to miscellaneous roads matters eg. Abandoned vehicles, persons engaged in shooting for pest control etc.

Councillor's Report: Councillor Goldie – Apologies sent.

(Andy Guthrie (Vice Chair) stood in for Alex Gibson (Chair) to take the meeting.)

- Roy Storie mentioned at the May meeting that now the hedgerows had been cut back on A719 it was revealing an enormous amount of roadside litter. Litter pick has now been done.

Link Officer's Report:

- Colette McGarva, Link Officer - With regard to Steve & Linda Izatt for securing further funding (£4,950.00) to provide play apparatus/facilities for younger children.
Options now available are:
 - 1) Utilise this funding to provide play equipment at existing Kennedy Park, where SAC provide maintenance and insurance **OR**
 - 2) Develop site at end of Kennedy Drive – this would involve lease agreement between Dunure Community Council (or another community group) and SAC. It would also mean taking responsibility for insurance and maintenance of the site.

Steve Izatt distributed 28 newsletters/questionnaires within the immediate vicinity in Kennedy Drive to see what response we would receive back from the local community to see if the play area at the end of Kennedy Drive is likely to be used before we arrive at a firm decision in light of the fact we had only received 2 x favourable responses back at all in total.

Colette McGarva (Link Officer) suggested that we would need a lot more response back from the local community in that area to warrant the Play Area at the end of Kennedy Drive before going ahead with such a plan. She suggested that we do a clipboard exercise over the holidays within the Kennedy Drive area to see if we get more members of the community on board. Further discussion to be had regarding this matter at next meeting in August.

- Colette McGarva (Link Officer) – With regards to anything relating to road reports we should be using South Ayrshire website >Report>Customer Service (Ayr)>Roads Alliance and there should be a 5 x day turn around.
- Action Plan is now available on SAC website for funding.
- Notice boards x 2 will be erected very shortly by Owen Kerr - Ayr. One at the start of Kennedy Drive, near bus terminus/phone box and the other in the Kennedy Park near the hut at entrance. **Action:** Colette McGarva seeking Planning Permission from SAC.
- Andy Guthrie (Vice Chair) – Mentioned that castle burn (running alongside 'Bonar Lea') needs clearing again to prevent flooding also that there are certain areas within the Kennedy Park egg. Near stone bridge/below Limekiln area/above Labyrinth/BBQ areas where the grass is not getting cut any more. Is this due to cut backs or a lack of communication that these areas should be attended to?
Action: Colette McGarva (Link Officer) will enquire with Tia Pettigrew.

Matters Arising:

- Morven Robertson – Re: Sustainable Fisheries Trust (SIFT) – Re: Campaign to make people aware of the fishing industry to revive Firth of Clyde. Still awaiting leaflets/Posters to distribute into Community to encourage interest for presentation at forthcoming meeting. – No communication back to-date.
- Alex Gibson (Chair) now getting in touch before our August Meeting with other local Committees such as: School/Parent's Committee/Harbour Committee/Parks & Hall/ Youth Club and asking them if they would like to come along to our monthly meetings (Every third Tuesday in the month – except July and December) in the hope that we can share tasks such as litter picking around village/ beach/local vicinity and with a view to all pulling together and raising necessary funds for our village requirements. **Action:** Alex Gibson (Chair)

Financial Report: Please see Attachment.

Correspondence:

- A. Dawn Parker – South Ayrshire Community Engagement Officer – Health & Social Care – Locality Planning – Maps – Maybole/North Carrick Villages.
- B. SASEN – Social Enterprise Networking Event & AGM – 19th June 2015.
(South Ayrshire Enterprise Network)
- C. CCCF – May Minutes – Draft 12/05/15 (Next Mtg : 09/06/2015)
(Carrick Community Councils Forum)
CCCF – Finance & Website Updates – June 2015.
CCCF – June Mtg -09/06/15 Agenda & Mins 12/05/15.
CCCF – Postponement of June Mtg until July 2015.
- D. Events in Carrick - David Bone – Ailsa Horizons – Barr Village Afternoon Tea 31/05/2015. Barr Village Gala – 06/06/15 Beach Rugby -Turnberry – 3rd & 4th July
- E. Divisional Commanders – May 2015 – Newsletter – Local Policing Update.
David Bone – Ailsa Horizons
- F. ASACC – Apologies from Norris Smith – Prestwick CC – For Mtg – Wed 17/06/15
Citadel, Ayr.

(Have previously emailed all to DCC Members)

Planning Applications/Permitted

- a) Local Development Alteration to dwellinghouse – 3 Fisherton Avenue, Dunure.
- b) Local Development Prior notification for installation of telecommunications apparatus. Brown Carrick Hill, Beoch, Maybole.
(Harlequin Group)
- c) Local Development Prior notification for installation of telecoms equipment.
Humestone Farm, A719 Croy Brae, Dunure.
(WFS Telecom Ltd)
- d) Permitted Erection of dwellinghouse – 8 Station Road, Dunure.

Any Other Business:

- North Carrick Community Benefit – Nothing to report.
- Super Fast Broadband may be coming to Fisherton/Dunure. – Alex Gibson trying to find out more information with Scottish Government website for August meeting.

- Roy Storie (Treasurer) – Also a member of Harbour Lighthouse Sub-Committee reported that he continues to make enquiries regarding possible funding for Lighthouse renovation. Possibility of securing funding from Preservation Trust, Glasgow via Patrick Lorimer (Civic Society)/James Knox. Roy Storie (Treasurer) will keep us posted of any further news.
- Angus Craig mentioned that he had reported yellow work vans (3-B Construction) that have been using the A719 like a race track towards the tea time period. They are currently working at various sites in the local area. (Possibly Bracken Bay/Turnberry).

Meeting closed at 8.30 pm.

Date of next meeting: Tuesday, 18th August 2015 at 7.30 pm.

Dunure Website: www.dunure.net

dunure.blogspot.co.uk